
2021-11-09 Licensing Act 2003 Committee

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE LICENSING ACT 2003 COMMITTEE HELD AT 
BY TEAMS ON TUESDAY, 9 NOVEMBER 2021 

 
PRESENT 
County Councillor J M Williams (Chair) 
 
County Councillors F H Jump, L V Corfield, H Lewis, K Lewis, WD Powell, K S Silk, 
D A Thomas and D H Williams 
 
 

1.  APOLOGIES  
 

Apologies for absence were received from County Councillors L George and J 
Wilkinson, who was on other Council business.   

 
2.  MINUTES  

 
The Chair was authorised to sign the minutes of the meeting held on 8 
September 2021 as a correct record. 

 
3.  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

 
There were no declarations of interest. 

 
4.  GAMBLING ACT POLICY THREE YEAR REVIEW  

 
The Committee considered the report regarding the Gambling Act Policy.  The 
current Powys Statement of Principles was approved by Committee in 2018 and 
has been effective since 1 January 2019.  The authority is required to consider 
the policy and update it, where appropriate, so that a revised policy is in place 
ready for 1 January 2022. 
 
The Committee noted that although no major revisions are required a statutory 
four week consultation needs to be undertaken.  If relevant comments are 
received a further meeting of the Committee will be required.  If no relevant 
comments are received the new policy will be published. 
 

Resolved 
To approve the revised Gambling Act 2005 policy as set out in Annex 
A [attached to the agenda] to go for consultation.  If no relevant 
comments are made, it will be published in readiness for 1 January 
2022, any relevant comments will require a further meeting for 
members to consider. 

 
5.  IMPACT OF COVID ON LICENSING  

 
The Committee received a report on the impact of the pandemic on the work of 
the Licensing Team in Powys County Council.  The Committee noted the 
workload of the Team and the way it had worked with licensees.  
 
County Councillor H Lewis joined the meeting, as his previous meeting had 
overrun. 
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The Committee noted that in respect of the Welsh Government hospitality 
guidance that the Team would educate and advise licensees in the first instance.  
The Senior Licensing Officer advised that this would be followed by warning 
letters to highlight non-compliance.  If non-compliance continued, as a last resort 
the authority would then issue the statutory improvement notices and closure 
notices. 
 
In response to a question regarding the recent letter to licensees regarding the 
serving of alcohol to drunk patrons, the Senior Licensing Officer advised that due 
to concerns raised in the Newtown area, the Police Licensing Officer sent a letter 
to all licensees in Powys reminding them that it is an offence to serve a drunk 
patron.  The Senior Licensing Officer advised that licences can be reviewed at 
any time when evidence is available which indicates that the premises is not 
complying with the licensing objectives. 
 
Councillor H Williams left for another meeting. 

 
6.  LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE MINUTES  

 
The Committee noted the minutes of the following Sub-Committee meetings: 18 
May 2021, 13 July 2021, 16 July 2021, 10 August 2021 and 2 September 2021. 
 

 
 
 

County Councillor J M Williams (Chair)


